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Sarah B. Knowlton
Assistant General Counsel

Phone: 603/328-2794
E-Mail: sarah.knowlton@libertyutilities.com

June 25, 2013

Via Overnight and Electronic Mail

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director NHPUC JUN269 3 FM I ~01
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: DE 13-063; Granite State Electric Company dlb/a Liberty Utilities
Petition for Distribution Rate Adjustments

Dear Ms. Howland:

I am writing with regard to the Settlement Agreement filed with the Commission on June
3, 2013 and heard at the June 4 hearing in this docket. In its review of the attachments to the
Settlement Agreement, which was filed as Exhibit 4, the Company has discovered that the
default service rates incorporated into Exhibit 4 are from an earlier period and not the most
recent default service rates in effect. For example, on Bates page 15 of Exhibit 4, the default
service rates (reflected as “commodity”) are from a prior period and do not reflect the default
service rates in effect as of June 4, 2013, which are lower. The amount of increase in
distribution rates set forth in the Settlement Agreement is correctly stated. The only impact is to
the statement of the increase on a total bill basis for customers, which will be slightly lower
when the lower default service rates are reflected. The Company proposes filing replacement
pages to the Settlement Agreement schedules as part of its compliance filing on temporary rates
to correct this error.

The Company has calculated the total bill impact of the proposed temporary distribution
rates to residential customers using an average of 676 kWh per month combined with currently
effective default service rates which would result in a $7.45 or 8.3%increase.

Thank you for your assistance. Please do not hesitate to call if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,

~ l?. k’vi. ~i~J Itv’—~~

Sarah B. Knowlton

cc: Service List

11 Northeastern Boulevard, Salem NH, 03079


